## SOUTHEASTERN **CAMPUS BULLETIN**



OFFICE OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

March 2-6, 1987 XIV,22

Tuesday, March 3

10:00 AM Chapel: Professor Tom Halbrooks

7:00 - 9:00 PM Seminary Youth. Bethea Room, Appleby.

Wednesday, March 4

10:00 AM Chapel: Ash Wednesday Service. Professor John

Carlton, Professor Ben Johnson, and the Cantata Choir.

Thursday, March 5

South Carolina Club Breakfast/Devotional. Cafeteria. 7:00 AM

10:00 AM Chapel: Professor Bill Clemmons.

7:00 PM Student led vespers.

Friday, March 6

10:00 AM Black Forum. Appleby Chapel.

10:00 AM World Mission Fellowship. Multi-purpose room, Ledford.

NOTICES:

LEDFORD NOTES:

FRIDAY NIGHT FAMILY NIGHT: March 6, 6:00 PM. Fee-\$5

per family. Sign up by Thursday, March 5. WHITE WATER

RAFTING: April 3-4. Price \$17. Space is limited for both of these activities

so sign up now in the Student Activities office. For more information, call ext. 301.

INTERNSHIP IN

On March 5, Mr. Gwyn Davis, Director of Christian Life

VIRGINIA:

Concerns for Virginia Baptists will be here to interview for an internship in his department. See the receptionist in FIM to arrange an appointment. They will have additional information. This internship is offered through "Intern Year Away" M4730 - 16 hrs credit. Supervised Ministry (M4700) is a prerequisite!

FMB REPRESENTATIVE

ON CAMPUS:

Norman Burnes, Foreign Mission Board, will be on campus Wednesday, March 11 for interviews with persons interested in Foreign Missions. Sign up in FIM office.

S.C. CAMPUS MINISTERS:

South Carolina Campus Minister will be on campus Tuesday, March 17 to interview for campus ministry internships. Sign up for appointments in FIM office.

INTERNSHIP IN VA
CHURCH TRAINING:

Training for the Virginia Baptist General Association
will be here Wednesday, March 11 to interview students
interested in an internship in his department. This will be offered through
"Intern Year Away" (M4730) 16 hrs. credit. Supervised Ministry (M4700) is a
prerequisite. See receptionist in FIM for information and to arrange an appointment.

HMB REP VISIT:

Bill Graham, Home Mission Board representative, will be on campus March 17-18 and available to talk with persons about Home Missions. Sign up in FIM office.

All expense paid weekend trip to New York State BAPTIST WORK (vicinity of Elmira) if you are interested in Baptist IN NEW YORK:

work in New York. Leave Friday, March 27, return March 30th. You and your spouse are invited. Singles are welcome. Sign up in FIM as (OVER) soon as possible.

SUMMER EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITY:

Scholarship Available: Berea College-Appalachian Ministries Educational Resource Center. Apply in

FIM. Deadlines April 1 Southeastern; April 15-AMERC. For additional information see video in Library - "The AMERC STORY." Dr. Dorman can give you more information. Come by FIM for brochure and application.

INTERNSHIP FOR

Skip Pike and Phil Carter will be on campus March 25 PRISON CHAPLAIN:

to interview for 2 Prison Chaplain's Internships (1 at Central and 1 at Women's prison in Raleigh). The position includes Basic CPE and a year's internship through M4720. A

prerequisite is Supervised Ministry (M4700). Contact FIM to sign up for interviews.

SPRING CONFERENCE FOR RELIGIOUS EDUCATORS:

The tenth Annual Spring Conference will be held on the Southeastern campus March 24-26, 1987. Resource persons for the conference are: Lloyd Elder, James

Williams, Joe Stacker, Linda Thompson, Trent Butler, Harold Smith, and Ray Conner.

and return it with your payment to WO/Men in Ministry, Box 2136, SEBTS.

The 1987 Convocation on Women in Ministry, "Women Proclaiming the Gospel," will be held April 2-4 on WOMEN IN MINISTRY: campus. All interested women and men are invited. Events will include worship, lectures, workgroups and more. Southeastern community members may attend for the price of the Thursday banquet, \$10, but must pre-register. To register, fill out the form on the brochure, available at the Reference Desk in the Library,

BLOODMOBILE VOLUNTEERS:

The Student Affairs office would like to thank all persons who volunteered their time to help with the bloodmobile. Due to the inclement weather conditions, the bloodmobile day at Southeastern had to be canceled. We appreciate those who were willing to volunteer their time in service.

All organizational and special events scheduled on campus must be cleared through Communications before they can be publicized in the bulletin. News for the <u>Campus Bulletin</u> must be in the Student Affairs office by noon on Wednesdays.